

Sanquhar Primary School Parent Council minutes
Tuesday 15th November 2022 6pm
Annual General Meeting

Present: David Robertson (Chairperson), Alison White (Treasurer), Greg Black, Rosi McQuarrie-Parkes, Steve Beattie (Head Teacher), Krystin Black, Bron Clark (Clerk), Kirsty Pearson, Steven Pearson, Emma Herries, Gayle Zaidi, Ashley Weir, Lynn Shaw, Jillian Hamilton, Lee Syme, Kerry O'Neill, Jess Ryan-Sharpe, Danielle McNulty and Hayley Elliot.

Apologies: Stephen Hastie (Vice-Chair), Veronica Graham and Daryll Moore.

Minutes of the 2019 AGM had been circulated with group. Moved as correct by Alison White and seconded by Rosi McQuarrie-Parkes.

Chairperson's Report:

Presented by David Robertson

"Welcome,

Well, where do I start it has been a very long time since our last AGM pre – covid. I think all the staff at Sanquhar Primary did remarkably well during these very tough times.

I am very pleased the way the school is moving forward under Mr Beattie and all the staff here at Sanquhar Primary and there seems to be a lot of enthusiasm which is great for everyone involved.

Thanks to everyone I have nothing further to add."

Treasurer's Report:

Presented by Alison White

Accounts from April 2019-October 2022		
	Income	Expenditure
Allowance from Education Authority	179.70	
Clerk's Fee		80.00
Yearly Interest	0.90	
Income Carried Forward	388.30	
Total Income	568.90	
Total Expenditure	80.00	
Balance Remaining	488.90	

The Accounts were approved by David Robertson and seconded by Greg Black.

Election of Office Bearers:

Chairperson

David Robertson proposed Greg Black, seconded by Rosi McQuarrie-Parkes and all agreed.

Vice Chairperson

David Robertson proposed Rosi McQuarrie-Parkes, seconded by Alison White and all agreed.

Treasurer

David Robertson proposed Kirsty Pearson and Veronica Graham as a shared role, seconded by Jess Ryan-Sharpe and all agreed.

Clerk/Secretary

David Robertson proposed Krystin Black, seconded by Lee Syme and all agreed

Committee members

David Robertson, Lee Syme, Jill Wright, Kerry O'Neill, Ashley Weir, Emma Herries, Gayle Zaidi, Darryl Moore, Jess Ryan-Sharpe, Danielle McNulty, Lynn Shaw, and Jillian Hamilton.

Any Other Committee Business:

Committee structure discussed; Parent Council to be amalgamated with PTA going forward.

Special meeting to be scheduled for Constitution changes to reflect this.

David Robertson proposed to create a sub-committee to be known as a 'Social Committee', seconded by Bron Clark.

All attendees present indicated to be members of this sub-committee.

Gayle Zaidi proposed Emma Herries as Social Committee Chair/Coordinator, second Rosi McQuarrie-Parkes.

Emma Herries proposed Gayle Zaidi as Social Committee Vice Chair/Support Coordinator, seconded by Kirsty Pearson

Steve Beattie requested that newly elected committee members names be made available to the parent forum via the school's Groupcall system and photo/s at reception.

Next committee meeting to look at creating strong communication links between parents and committee with the assistance of Head Teacher.

Next meeting date to be confirmed.

Meeting closed 7.00pm